
On the first day of this fall semester when I stepped out of Tanger House, I felt a 
whiff of fresh air - from the waning days of summer - across my face as the bright 
sun peered behind the clouds on the horizon. I smiled when I saw the black and 
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A summary of what has been shared so far can be found on my Listening Tour webpage. In the upcoming 
weeks, I will continue to share findings as well as some of the progress undertaken to resolve problems 
and challenges that have been uncovered during my visits. | View Listening Tour Findings 

ENROLLMENT UPDATE 

I am pleased to report that this fall’s first year class shows great promise. Approximately 1,380 freshmen 
and 500 transfer students joined us this semester. The average GPA for this freshmen class is 3.41, and the 
average SAT total increased by 16 points to 1079. This class includes nine high school valedictorians and 
our Honors College enrollment is among the strongest on record. 

As part of our strategic efforts, we welcomed 29 international students – up from 11 a year ago, and our 
out-of-state freshmen enrollment has gone from 156 students to 188 students. I am confident that our 
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historic event. | Certificates signed by President Wubah 

DAY OF CARING 

On Saturday, September 8, more than 300 Millersville University students, staff and faculty members 
participated in the 2018 United Way 
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